
SOUTH EASTERN ORIENTEERING ASSOCIATION

Minutes of the 54th SEOA AGM held on Thursday 10th June 2021 
as a virtual meeting using the ‘Zoom’ software.
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2.
Minutes of 53rd AGM held on 11th June 2020
It was agreed that the minutes represented a true record of the meeting.
3.         Matters arising

The Chairman noted that Clubmark had been discontinued and wondered if there was a replacement. He commented that it was helpful in discussions with Landowners.

(PMN; David Rosen has supplied the following comment and response from Peter Hart; What is happening with Clubmark? Is there a successor? No - Clubmark was a Sport England Programme and not a British Orienteering programme. Sport England expect that clubs and governing bodies should have embraced this as “normal operating” requirements - it is an area that could be considered going forward in respect of the operational plan supporting the Strategic Plan - it may be a case where we have different levels and this is reflected in different levels of support from British Orienteering.)
4.         Officers Reports
4.1 SEOA Chairman
The Chairman said that the Association had excellent officers and consequently he had little to do. He extended his thanks to the officers.
4.2 SEOA Secretary

The Secretary had provided a written report (Appendix A).
There was a question regarding who needed a Disclosure and Barring Scheme (DBS) application. The Secretary said that he would circulate the diagram indicating when a DBS application was needed,









Action; KM

The Chairman commented that he was aware of two clubs where information from the Secretary, for example the need for a new EOC Treasurer, had not been circulated to the membership. Please ensure that such requests are circulated.









Action; All

SMcK commented that the dates of Association Committee meetings were not generally available and should be on the web. The Secretary to arrange.









Action; KM

The Chairman asked whether the proposed JK Review is to go ahead.

(PMN; A meeting has been arranged for 23 June with Association representatives attending)
4.3 SEOA Treasurer
The Treasurer had provided a report and a summary of the accounts for FY 2020 (Appendices B and C) but he has had no response to his e-mails to the Auditor so these accounts have to be considered as provisional accounts although the figures had been agreed with the Auditor. There only remained the need for a formal approval. 
Once a formal approval has been received the Secretary will arrange an EGM in order to approve the 2020 accounts.









Action; KM
He noted that there had been a slight profit due to low expenditure mainly on Junior activities and no EOC levy.

He noted that there had been a slight loss on the cancelled British Champs event. 

The Treasurer reported that due to the pressure of work the current Auditor wished to stand down and consequently we are seeking a new Auditor.

The Treasurer commented that he was not a qualified accountant and that the Auditor probably needed to be a qualified Accountant.








Action; All

The Secretary will circulate a request for a volunteer Auditor. A request will also be added to the web.









Action; KM

The meeting moved on to considering the level of assets that the Association should hold. The Chairman recommended two years of income and that SEOA should currently be aiming to run its assets down a little.
The Treasurer commented that SEOA could have been out of pocket with the upfront costs of the cancelled BOC 2020.

It was commented that the Association should consider development ideas put forward by the membership.









Action; All
The Junior Training Officer noted that the JIRC this year will be in NEOA and the following year in NIOA so that this will represent higher costs.

There was some discussion regarding a reduction in membership fees and/or a reduction in the event levy.
A reduction in membership fee from £3 to £2 was considered. 

There was a strong feeling that the membership fee should not be reduced to zero as there would then be no way of knowing who were members of the Association.

The reduction of the Event levy from 40% of British Orienteering levy to 20% was then considered and this proposal was accepted.
 It was  noted that the EOC levy will remain at 80p per member.
4.4       SEOA Membership Secretary

The Membership Secretary had submitted a written report. (See Appendix D). 
The Chairman was pleased to note that the membership had nearly returned to its level of 2020. 
4.5 SEOA Competitions Officer

The Competitions Officer commented that not a lot had happened and therefore there was not a lot to report. 
4.6 SEOA Junior Training Officer
The Training Officer had submitted a written report. (See Appendix E)
 When asked she said that the southern Super Regional Squad had met on a number of occasions and appeared to be operating satisfactorily.
4.7       SEOA Fixtures Secretary

The Fixtures Secretary has submitted an event summary, post the meeting, which is included as Appendix F.

He commented that of late clubs had been lax in letting him know of cancellations and changes.

In the period August to end July 2021 there were 60 events compared with 80 in the previous year.

Currently the calendar is filled with mainly local events but that there appears to be a full calendar for the coming year.
At this point the Chairman deviated from the printed agenda to consider the paper prepared by Andrew Evans and Helen Errington regarding BOC 2022. (See appendix G)

AE outlined the current difficulties.

In general the landowners were still OK but a problem had arisen with proposed parking at Hollycombe Steam Park.

The paper had therefore been produced to discuss the outstanding problems and to receive input from the Committee.

AE reported that the Events and Competitions Committee had provide SEOA with a proposed date of 25th and 26th of March. Given this, the decision had been taken to try to proceed, largely based on all the effort that already been expended.

Bussing had been considered using Longmoor camp.  But had largely been rejected because of COVID and the small roads in the area.
A possible later date was suggested but AE commented that he thought that the current date was the best that could be offered.

‘Elsewhere’ was suggested but of course would require a new map and a 24 month embargo.

It was felt best to continue trying to find an arena and parking but we may have to run the BOC without Relays. Hollycombe may then be amenable to a one day event?

Could we then find a suitable Relay area? 

Turning to the Trail ‘O’ event the Chairman said that the school was not ideal and he would not be able to plan as he would be in Canada. 

The Chairman would suggest to the Trail ‘O’ committee that the event be held on the Saturday.









Action; SG

In summary therefore;
· No to other dates

· Proceed to find suitable parking, initially for 2 days but for one day if necessary.

· Consider Relays elsewhere 

· Trail ‘O’ was a difficult location but ‘OK’

It was agreed that end of July was the ‘drop dead’ date.

AE commented that he would seek a presence with the Trustees of the Lynchmore Society at their meeting in July.
5.0 Changes to the SEOA constitution

No changes to the Constitution had been submitted to the Secretary.
6.0 Election of Officers

KM proposed Simon Greenwood  as Chairman; this was seconded by DS.
This was agreed nem con
The Chairman proposed the following officers; 
· SEOA Treasurer (David Saunders)
· SEOA Fixtures secretary (Philip Gristwood)

· SEOA Competitions officer (Neil Crickmore)

· SEOA Membership secretary (Susan Marsden)

· SEOA Secretary (Keith Marsden)
This was seconded by MB and SMcK and  were agreed nem con. 
7.0      Any other business.

DR reported that Chris James, a past Chairman of SEOA had passed away.
ME expressed concern regarding the quality of the British Orienteering web site.

AE had provided a report (Appendix H) from Orienteering Foundation which he is planning to distribute quarterly in order to spread the word about Orienteering Foundation activities.
APPENDIX   A

South East Orienteering Association

Annual General Meeting 10th June 2021

Secretary’s Report   

British Orienteering continued to provide guidance to clubs to ensure that all events were organised safely and within the then existing regulations during the pandemic. 

British Orienteering published an updated Child O-Safe policy

Orienteering Foundation requested volunteers to form a Think-Tank project to consider improvements in member retention.
Congratulations to Andrew Evans (DFOK) who has taken over the role of Chair of Orienteering Foundation following the resignation of Neil Cameron.

 British Orienteering organised a series of free Safeguarding courses in February and March for Coaches. This being a requirement for maintaining a British Orienteering Licence to Coach.

British Orienteering is to conduct a review of the JK Easter event as it has become evident that organising some of the larger orienteering events, such as the JK, are becoming more onerous and challenging.
Each Region has been asked to nominate an appropriate person for the review.

Changes to the eligibility rules regarding the need for a DBS Disclosure check have been announced. All Orienteers coaching juniors should review the revised process in order to decide whether they are eligible for a DBS check.

EOC are seeking a replacement for their current Treasurer who is standing down. (This vacancy has now been filled)

Thanks to Angela Darley and Neil Crickmore for their continued maintenance of the SEOA web site,

 Keith Marsden

18/5/2021
APPENDIX B

Treasurer’s Report to the 2021 AGM

1) Accounts 

Provisional accounts for 2020 are appended. As these have not yet been signed off by the auditor, the AGM is asked to note, rather than formally approve, them.

2) Auditor

The auditor is appointed by the Committee, with no limit to the term of appointment. However, Nick Green (GO) has asked to stand down as auditor after many years examining the SEOA accounts. I propose that Nick Green be thanked formally for his service to SEOA. No suitable replacement has yet been found. It is planned to send out a request for a volunteer through SEOA clubs. When a new auditor is identified, the Committee will be asked to ratify her/his appointment. 

3) Banking arrangements

The Association holds a current account with HSBC and a deposit account with Scottish Widows Bank. Our assets are covered by a full deposit guarantee under the Financial Services Compensation Scheme. As there are no current options that would offer a substantially greater return, I propose that we continue our current banking arrangements.  

4) Income 

Despite the effect of the COVID-19 pandemic, membership income was not greatly reduced in 2020, although event levy income was greatly reduced. In 2020, individual membership income was for the first time successfully collected through clubs rather than through BO.

5) Expenditure 

The cancellation of junior tours and the curtailment of junior training greatly reduced expenditure compared to 2019. In view of the cancellation of the Home Internationals in 2020, the English Orienteering Council waived its levy on regions. As a result of the cancellation of BOC/BRC, SEOA and BO shared the loss made on these events, which was, however, less severe than at first anticipated.

6) Assets 

Despite a turbulent year, SEOA’s assets increased by £1,768 in 2020, due largely to the cancellation or curtailment of junior activities. SEOA continues to have considerable reserves and the net assets of the Association are greater than needed to maintain a conservative policy of holding an amount equivalent to two years’ expenditure.

7) Effects of COVID-19 on SEOA 2021 finances

As expected, membership numbers are slightly down on previous years, so subscription income might be down by around 10%. Good attendance figures at the first three SE League events after the resumption of competitions and a full programme of events in the autumn should boost levy income. Happily, junior training has recommenced, and summer junior tours may go ahead, which will incur some expenditure in costs and grants respectively. The Home Internationals seem set to go ahead in 2021, so an EOC levy is likely, but on the plus side, the staging of JHI 2021 in the region should mean that SEOA will get back the c. £1500 contribution made in 2019 to the postponed 2020 event.

8) 2022 Affiliation, membership fees, and event levies

By next year, it seems likely that domestic orienteering activities will have returned to a level similar to 2019. It does not seem a good moment to make any increase to subscriptions or levies, and SEOA reserves are well able to cover any unexpected shortfall. The AGM might want to consider waiving either subscription or levies in next year to help promote clubs/events (each of these actions would reduce SEOA income by c.£3000). Failing this, I propose that the 2022 fees and levies collected by SEOA should continue to be: 

i. 2022 Club affiliation fee of £10.00; 

ii. 2022 Individual fees of £3.00 for seniors and £1.00 for juniors;

iii. 2022 SEOA levy should continue at 40% of the BOF levy for all designated events (designated events are those chosen for the SE League, plus any other level A or level B events that have not been explicitly exempted). 

 David Saunders

Honorary Treasurer SEOA


APPENDIX C
SOUTH EAST ORIENTEERING ASSOCIATION
PROVISIONAL Accounts for the Year ending 31 December 2020
	BALANCE SHEET
	31 Dec 2020
	
	31 Dec 2019

	
	£
	
	£

	
	
	
	

	Current assets
	
	
	

	Accrued interest
	1
	
	1

	Outstanding levies
	-
	
	-

	Outstanding income 
	-
	
	-

	JHI 2020 expenditure in advance (note 1)
	1,584
	
	1,584

	Net cash
	22,536
	
	20,032

	
	
	
	

	Total current assets
	24,121
	
	21,617

	
	
	
	

	Creditors: amounts falling due within one year
	
	
	

	Subscriptions paid in advance 
	-
	
	(17)

	Accrued expenses (note 2)
	(778)
	
	(25)

	
	
	
	

	Total current liabilities 
	(778)
	
	(42)

	
	
	
	

	Net assets
	23,343
	
	21,575

	
	
	
	

	As represented by funds:
	
	
	

	Available for general purposes
	23,343


	
	21,575

	
	
	
	

	
	23,343
	
	21,575

	
	
	
	


SOUTH EAST ORIENTEERING ASSOCIATION
PROVISIONAL Accounts for the Year ending 31 December 2020
	INCOME & EXPENDITURE STATEMENT
	2020
	
	2019

	
	£
	
	£

	INCOME
	
	
	

	Subscriptions
	3,141
	
	3,309

	Event levy
	801
	
	2,944

	Miscellaneous
	115
	
	-

	Bank interest
	1
	
	1

	
	
	
	

	TOTAL INCOME
	4,058
	
	6,254

	
	
	
	

	EXPENDITURE
	
	
	

	Junior grants
	117
	
	3,078

	Junior training and expenses
	211
	
	2,439

	BOC / BRC 2020 (note 2)
	778
	
	-

	English Orienteering Council 
	-
	
	769

	Development courses & conferences
	147
	
	1,003

	Website
	135
	
	135

	SEJS kit
	-
	
	815

	Room hire for SEOA
	47
	
	149

	Officers’ expenses
	10
	
	63

	Competitions (note 3)
	702
	
	469

	Miscellaneous (note 4)
	144
	
	-

	
	
	
	

	TOTAL EXPENDITURE
	2,291
	
	8,920

	
	
	
	

	PROFIT (DEFICIT) to general fund
	1,768
	
	(2,666)

	
	
	
	

	Net Assets @ 1 January
	21,575
	
	24,241

	
	
	
	

	TOTAL NET ASSETS @ 31 December
	23,343
	
	21,575

	
	
	
	


Notes:

1) JHI 2020 expenditure in advance
SEOA 50% contribution to accommodation deposit for JHI 2020 – now to be held in 2021.

2) SEOA contribution to loss on BOC /BRC 2020

Paid to BOF 29 January 2021. 

3) Medals for SEOA championships 

4) Licence for Zoom meetings 

STATEMENT OF THE COMMITTEE'S RESPONSIBILITIES FOR ACCOUNTS

The Committee is required to prepare accounts for each year which describe the financial transactions of the Association. The Committee is also responsible for ensuring that adequate financial records are kept, measures to minimise the risk of fraud are in place, and that appropriate accounting policies are adopted. Day to day financial management is delegated to the Honorary Treasurer.

I have prepared the above accounts (including attached notes) with reference to these responsibilities.

[image: image1.jpg]



David Saunders (Hertfordshire Orienteering Club), Honorary Treasurer

AUDITOR'S REPORT

As described above, the Committee is responsible for the preparation of accounts and the form of presentation of the information therein. My responsibility is only to form an opinion of those accounts.

I have examined the accounting records of the Association for the year ended 31 December 2020. 

In my opinion the Income & Expenditure Statement, the Balance Sheet & the notes to the accounts fairly represent the deficit for the year then ended and the state of affairs at that date.

Nick Green (Guildford Orienteers), Honorary Auditor
APPENDIX D
SEOA membership report June 2021
	31/05/2021
	 
	Senior
	Junior
	 
	Total
	
	31/05/2020
	 
	Senior
	Junior
	 
	Total
	
	% increase
	% juniors

	BAOC
	
	5
	0
	
	5
	
	BAOC
	
	7
	1
	
	8
	
	-38
	0

	CHIG
	
	32
	3
	
	35
	
	CHIG
	
	32
	1
	
	33
	
	6
	9

	DFOK
	
	58
	16
	
	74
	
	DFOK
	
	56
	13
	
	69
	
	7
	22

	GO
	
	46
	23
	
	69
	
	GO
	
	49
	23
	
	72
	
	-4
	33

	HAVOC
	
	3
	0
	
	3
	
	HAVOC
	
	5
	0
	
	5
	
	-40
	0

	HH
	
	162
	88
	
	250
	
	HH
	
	158
	92
	
	250
	
	0
	35

	LOK
	
	39
	7
	
	46
	
	LOK
	
	48
	6
	
	54
	
	-15
	15

	MV
	
	68
	13
	
	81
	
	MV
	
	62
	12
	
	74
	
	9
	16

	RAFO
	
	2
	0
	
	2
	
	RAFO
	
	8
	0
	
	8
	
	-75
	0

	SAX
	
	88
	19
	
	107
	
	SAX
	
	82
	19
	
	101
	
	6
	18

	SLOW
	
	143
	21
	
	164
	
	SLOW
	
	161
	25
	
	186
	
	-12
	13

	SN
	
	41
	13
	
	54
	
	SN
	
	38
	16
	
	54
	
	0
	24

	SO
	
	185
	66
	
	251
	
	SO
	
	203
	63
	
	266
	
	-6
	26

	 
	
	
	
	
	 
	
	 
	
	
	
	
	 
	
	 
	 

	TOTAL
	 
	872
	269
	 
	1141
	
	TOTAL
	 
	909
	271
	 
	1180
	
	-3
	24

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	There is a small decrease in membership from this time last year, however given the numbers in March this is a marked improvement.
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	As was mentioned last meeting there is still some problems with members belonging to clubs with dual association. 
	
	
	

	British Orienteering cannot change the members region without their consent.
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	


APPENDIX E
SEOA Junior Report 2020/2021

A brief report this year due to Covid. We continued our online sessions through the autumn although we managed one training day in-between lockdowns. Since April we have had 2 in-person sessions and have 2 more (hopefully) planned before the summer break.

There was no JIRCs in 2020 or JHIs, and the only JROS summer tours were Lagganlia & Deeside both held online. Hawkshead training weekend was also cancelled.

Two juniors, Tommy Heap (SO) and Ben Gostick (HH) were selected for the British Orienteering Talent Squad.

Additionally 8 juniors have taken part in the Talent South Pilot programme which has run from November. Feedback from this will go towards forming the Regional Talent Squads in the autumn.

Thanks to the clubs who have helped up secure permissions in recent months, and to all those in the region who continue to help at sessions.

APPENDIX F
FIXTURES REPORT For AGM 10th June 2021

2020/2021 SEASON

A summary of events held and other activities is shown in the table below.   
	 
	 
	This year
	Last year

	
	 
	
	 

	Southern Champs
	A
	
	

	CSC Final
	A
	
	1

	SE League (inc Middle Dist, Long Champs & Interland)
	B
	3
	4

	CSC round
	B
	
	1

	PPJTR
	B
	
	1

	Urban inc.  CoL
	B
	
	4

	SE Night Champs
	C
	
	1

	SE Relays
	C
	
	

	SE Score Champs
	C
	
	

	Regional
	C
	4
	7

	Urban & SEOUL
	C
	
	3

	Middle Distance
	C
	1
	

	Local
	D
	29
	22

	GLOSS
	C/D
	5
	

	Park race/Park O
	C/D
	
	1

	Sprint/Ultrasprint
	C/D
	1
	1

	O Cross / Sprint/Loop
	D
	
	

	3in1 / Metro O
	C/D
	
	

	CATI/CAT-O/Try-O
	D
	1
	

	Street O (incl night)
	C/D
	3
	11

	SENiLe / Night
	D
	1
	2

	KNC (inc Street O) / SONIC
	D
	8
	18

	ARC Summer Series
	D
	
	

	Local Evening
	D
	3
	

	Score 
	C/D
	1
	3

	Urban Score
	D
	
	3

	Micro O
	D
	
	

	Trail Challenge etc
	D
	
	

	Fun day
	D
	
	

	Adventure Race
	D
	
	

	Junior/Schools
	D
	
	

	
	
	
	

	Cancelled and postponed events due to Coronavirus
	
	
	54

	
	
	
	

	Total
	 
	60
	137

	OTHER REGISTERED ACTIVITIES
	 
	
	

	Training etc.
	 
	
	

	Coaching
	 
	
	

	SEJS 
	 
	
	

	Junior/Schools/YOF
	 
	
	

	Other SE
	 
	
	

	Other BOF    #
	 
	
	

	 Total
	 
	
	


This may include some SN events registered in SC and HAVOC events in EA

Figures are from start of August until end of July.

*     UKOL events

Philip Gristwood    

SE Fixtures Secretary
APPENDIX G
BOC 2022?
The Committee will be aware that the BOC intended to be at Braunton Burrows in 2022 has been brought forward to be taking place in October 2021. This unexpectedly creates a gap in the calendar for Major Events for a BOC in 2022 and SEOA has been offered the opportunity to seek to re-stage the cancelled BOC 2020.
As you will recall from the note submitted to SEOA in December 2020, Hollycombe had received a substantial g
rant towards improvements to make the attraction COVID compliant and due to envisaged work, including to the entrance road, they had reluctantly withdrawn their approval for a BOC in March 2021.
As this work will have been completed during 2021 we again sought permission to enable us to use the main field beyond their buildings for our parking and event centre for a BOC 2022 on 26/27 March 2022. After discussion at a recent Trustees meeting, we were informed that Hollycombe were no longer going to allow any external use of their facilities as they wanted to be concentrating fully on their mainstream Steam in the Country attractions. The grant received from the Culture Recovery Fund may be being deemed sufficiently large as to no longer need additional financing. 
The Weekend Coordinators have since been speaking with our local contacts, including at the landowners where the event would be held, and exploring other potential locations for parking and/or an Event centre. 
For an event in March, the parking area will need to be either hard standing or on land that drains well to be sure of being able to hold the event given the unpredictability of ground conditions at that time. The area around Lynchmere and further east is low lying ground with very poor drainage hence is unsuitable for our needs. We identified two fields in the western area, both on higher ground and with seemingly good drainage. Both are of equivalent size to the field we had envisaged using at Hollycombe. 
One of these fields is owned by the Lynchmere Society. Whilst the Society is amenable in principle to us holding the event on part of their land on our preferred dates in 2022 and with the same restrictions on access to the rough open areas where certain bird nesting occurs as were in place for the 2020 event, the Trustees decided at a recent Board meeting that they would not allow us use of their field for parking. Our understanding is that their primary objection is the potentially adverse perception that this would likely have on them from their neighbours.
The other field is owned by another landowner, Mr Stabb-Mills at Stanley Farm. The field is some way from his home including a block of forest between the family home and the field. We have approached the Estate Manager and provided him with an email to be sent by him to Mr Stabb-Mills. We were informed that this was sent on 23 April but we have yet to receive a response from the Estate Manager despite leaving a follow up message a week ago. 
The entrance road to the field is the same as the entrance to Mr Stabb-Mills’s driveway and is a private drive passing through land owned by the Lynchmere Society, whose permission would also be needed if Mr Stabb-Mills allows us to use his field. Our Trustee contact at the Lynchmere Society has informally indicated that it is unlikely that the Lynchmere Society would object to such a request.
Next steps by the Weekend Coordinators 
· Continue to seek to ascertain the position regarding the field owned by Mr Stabb-Mills
· If this proves unsuccessful, re-approach Hollycombe to explain the position and to seek an exemption from their new policy to allow our event to take place in 2022 on the basis that we were so close to holding it in 2020 and hence it is very reasonable and differentiable from requests from entities seeking new permissions from them. We have identified various stages in the planned approach but we have not had prior contact with the Trustee who appears to be the key decision maker and on whose land the Steam Collection lies
· Plan B is to re-evaluate to see if there are any other options including, in conjunction with British Orienteering, whether it seems worth exploring options using bussing to an event centre
· Plan C is to seek to hold the Relays elsewhere (there are several potential locations nearby) to concentrate solely on the British Long Championships within the area, possibly re-approaching entities that have not been willing to accommodate a two day event.  
If the event is able to proceed:
· The two Planning teams and the Weekend Coordinators are willing to continue, as is the Controller and Assistant Controller for the Long Championships 
· The Controller of the Relays is now the Organiser for the JK Relays 2022 only three weeks after our envisaged event rendering his continuation as Controller unfeasible. A replacement Controller would be required albeit with an Assistant Controller already in place for the Relays should the Controller be supportive
· Highfield School will have closed for the Easter break on 25 March and all pupils would have left the school by 8pm on that Friday evening. Holding the British Trail Championships at the school has been considered but the area is not great for TrailO. Ian Ditchfield and Charles Bromley-Gardner have looked at Hogmoor and seem quite keen. The map would need to be considered.
Timings
We do not know where we will be pandemic wise next Winter but we know from our experiences in 2020 that the event can be held at reasonably short notice if all landowners are supportive. 
The critical path will include a date by which it is reasonable for us to have made a Stop/Go decision in the interests of giving potential participants adequate notice to plan their diary and make travel and other arrangements. The event has been included on the British Orienteering website with 25/26 March stated as our preferred date sand 18/19 March as the second choice. 
Adequate notice will need to be given to other clubs who have events scheduled on each of these dates.
The above suggest that we need to be able to make a preliminary Stop/Go decision no later than mid-September and preferably much earlier. 
Input requested from the Committee
· Do SEOA want us to continue seeking to find a suitable parking and arena field to host the BOC2022 on the area envisaged for BOC2020?
· If so, if we can access the area on Saturday for BOC2022 but not on Sunday, are SEOA willing support BRC being on a different area and, if so, where?
· Should the TrailO be moved away from the school, even if BOC2022 is held in the envisaged area?
· If the envisaged area is not available on our preferred dates in March 2022, do SEOA want to us explore hosting it a later date in 2022?
· If it is not possible to hold it on the area envisaged for BOC2020 at all in 2022, would SEOA want to host BOC2022 on a different area and, if so, where else might that be?
· Using your views on the above questions, what should be the timing of any initial Stop/Go decision?
Helen Errington and Andrew Evans 







 3 June 2021
APPENDIX H
Orienteering Foundation report
I have become the Chair of the Foundation with Neil Cameron (NGOC) the previous chair remaining as a trustee. We welcomed Georgia Jones to her first meeting in January as a Trustee.   She is a recent graduate from Exeter University and was the driving force behind the establishment of their new club (OROX). 
 
Latest news

· Forth Valley Orienteers being awarded a grant to support extending the hours of their Club Development Officer.  

· The Trail O Development Steering group were awarded a grant for the production of a promotional video.

· The £6,000+ donated by BOC 2020 entrants to the Foundation by declining their entry refund has been forwarded to JROS to support their training camps. 

· Unfortunately, because of Covid, further coaching days will not be held until at least towards the end of 2021.

· The Foundation is sponsoring a “think tank” project where the Foundation will appoint a small group of participants to review orienteering issues and make proposals.  This will be done in close cooperation with British Orienteering.  The pilot will look at the issue of improving the retention of newcomers to orienteering. A “Newcomer Retention Group” has been established by the Orienteering Foundation to investigate best practice in turning newcomers into regular participants. Despite the wide variety of “dealing with newcomer” experience in the Group, it recognises that there are almost certainly many other people who could contribute to the Group's work. Anyone willing to help the orienteering community build guidance and good practice on the topic of retaining newcomers is invited to contact the Group's Chair at nm.cameron@btinternet.com as soon as possible, or email Neil to arrange a phone call. The Group is particularly interested in hearing from any individual or club which has experience and/or relevant data in this area, but would also welcome opinions or ideas from anyone. More details can be found at https://www.orienteeringfoundation.org.uk/newcomer-retention-group-launched
· If you would like to read more about this news or find out more about the work of the Foundation please see our web site, www.orienteeringfoundation.org.uk or contact me if you would like to discuss anything further.
Andrew Evans

Trustee Orienteering Foundation
SEOA AGM Minutes 2021                                      
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